

Serving airplane builders, restorers, pilots, & airplane lovers in Western Michigan

Meeting Friday, June 7, 2019

Board Meeting at 5:30pm - Cookout at the Clubhouse at 6:30 - Regular Meeting at 7:30pm EAA Clubhouse, Grand Haven Memorial Airpark (3GM) 16446 Comstock St, Grand Haven, MI 49417

Powered Parachutes at Park Township 2018

This month we are welcoming (hopefully) warmer weather with a cookout at the clubhouse. We will have hamburgers, potato salad, chips and drinks. We don't really want to suggest an amount, but do ask for an appropriate donation if you would like to eat with us.

Of course, along with the food will be a lot of good conversation and camaraderie.

The program will be a video shot by our own Bill Verduin at the 2018 Powered Parachute event at the Park Township Airport.



Prez Sez

June 2019

Hello All.

I hope everyone is surviving all the rain this Spring? Let's hope as we move into the Summer months we reach warmer temperatures and less

Thank you to all that helped with the Grand Haven Dawn Patrol and the Young Eagles Event. It is much appreciated.

Looks like we have finally liquidated our Airbike project and in the process, put a little cash into the kitty. We are

very appreciative of the donation from Alfred Smith, and the of the parties who purchased the aircraft and parts.

Looking ahead, we are closing in on the greatest Aviation event of the year, Airventure. I hope we have a good number of 211 members attending and perhaps we can meet up?

I look forward to see all of you at our regular chapter meeting on Friday, June 7. 2019.

Best regards, Mark Lynn 231-578-8883 mlynn@emiliaair.com Chapter 211 President 2019

Contacts Officers for 2019

President: Mark Lynn 231-578-8883 mlynn@emiliaair.com

Vice President: Bill Verduin 616-403-1666 wverduin@vahoo.com

Treasurer: Ken Gleason 616-502-1331 kenlynneg@sbcglobal.net

Secretary: Paul Overbeek 616-430-6860 Pauloverbeek@charter.net

Executive Board for 2019

Bob Vink 616-510-0360

JBDesign-RV@sbcglobal.net

Brian Greene 616-405-0271 brianandkellygrn@att.net

Dale Hagen 616-260-4990 hagenphoto@yahoo.com

Technical Counselors

Jack Brewer 231-798-3799 Gary Van Farowe 616-875-8670

Flight Advisor

Brian Green 616-405-0271

Librarian

Vic Matthews 616-887-7385

Young Eagles Coordinator

Warren Roosen 231-750-7399 roosenwc@gmail.com

Fly-out Coordinator

Position open

Keeper of the Scales

Dale Deweese 616-745-2935 foiler44@gmail.com

Communications:

Newsletter/Website Dale Hagen 616-260-4990 hagenphoto@yahoo.com

Website address:

www.211.eaachapter.org

EAA Chapter 211 Meeting Minutes - 2019-04-05

Submitted by Paul Overbeek

Attendance: 26

Call to order and Pledge of Allegiance - 19:45

The April 5th Chapter 211 meeting was called to order by President, Mark Lynn.

Attendance and Visitors:

A total of 26 members were present.

Previous Meeting Minutes:

A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the April 5, 2019 meeting minutes.

Treasure's Report:

A motion was made, seconded, and passed to accept the May treasure's report. June - As of June 2, 2019 we have \$3025.26 in checking, \$67 in coffee fund (plus \$13.50 from last month), \$95 in Miscellaneous. This report includes \$300 received for sale of airplane parts and \$25 received in dues, but does not include \$1300 received for sale of airplane parts and \$13.50 income from coffee fund in May.

We now have 34 paid members. A special welcome to our newest member, Steve Kiekover.

Technical Reports:

None.

Flight Advisor Reports:

None.

Project Reports:

None.

Old Business:

Alfred Smith's donated planes: Gary Van Farrow bought the two drone engines and props. There is a possible offer on the Air Bike and misc. Parts.

The status of our clubhouse is still unclear. It seems the city hasn't decided how they want to proceed, or even whether just leaving things the way they are now.

New Business:

We need volunteers to help repair the grass at the entrance to the club and to hang the window blinds donated by Earl.

Warren Roosen discussed how the Young Eagles display at the Grand Haven library resulted in 150 applications for Young Eagle rides. Pilots are needed.

Rocky Freez talked about his experience of working on restoring a B-17.

Coffee Break:

20:00

Program:

Brian Green talked about building his RV-7. There was a problem with his Mac pictures and the Windows projector. Brian did a great job of explaining his progress and plans without the benefit of pictures.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 21:30

SUMMER IS HEATING UP!

There is a lot going on in aviation this summer. Some offer opportunities for you to get involved. Here are a few that might interest you.

May 4, 2019	Young Eagles Event, GRR,	Contact: Richard Foster, 616-538-8849
May 16 - 18	Ford Tri-Motor at GRR, see poster on page 6	Contact: Richard Foster 616-538-8849
June 1, 2019	Grand Haven Dawn Patrol Pancake Breakfast	
June 1, 2019	Chapter 211 Young Eagles Event,	Contact: Warren Roosen 231-750-7399
July 13, 2019	Open House at the Grand Haven Memorial Ai	rpark
July 13, 2019 July 13, 2019	Open House at the Grand Haven Memorial Ai Chapter 211 Young Eagles Event,	rpark Contact: Warren Roosen 231-750-7399
• •	•	•
July 13, 2019 July 22 - 28	Chapter 211 Young Eagles Event, EAA Oshkosh Air Venture, Oshkosh WI	•
July 13, 2019	Chapter 211 Young Eagles Event,	•

Do you have something you'd like to sell, a service to offer, or an event you'd like to advertise? Why not get it into Hangar Talk? Just email all information, .pdf files, and standard .jpg files to me, the editor, at hagenphoto@yahoo.com. The sooner you get it to me the better, but try to get it to me no later than 10 days before the next meeting so I can get it into the most current issue of Hangar Talk. Thanks, Dale Hagen

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AT THE MEETING!

us all to get to know each other better, and to talk more about our favorite subject... AVIATION!

